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From The President Fred Trusty
The first item I would like to cover this month is the 2020 AACA Southeastern Fall 
National Show that KYANA will be hosting. There were two other national shows 
scheduled within 4 weeks of our show with The Grand National show the week 
before ours. This would have really limited attendance to our show so we have 
moved it to August 20 th – 22nd. More to come on this in the next few months.

So far, no one has claimed a nice pair of glasses in a black oval case that were found on the floor
at the Swap Meet Appreciation Dinner. Please give me a call if they’re yours. 

Now let’s talk about The Sidelight. Yes, we know those of you that receive it via US Mail are not 
getting it until sometime around the 5 th – 8 th of each month. Let’s look at what goes into publishing 
our newsletter.

First of all, we need the membership to submit articles. Sometimes we have several articles on
deck waiting to be published and sometimes we have to start calling members and beg for an
article. Sometimes it’s past the deadline before we get an article. Dean Smith, our new editor is
a very talented graphic designer but keep in mind he still works full time as a police officer so
he’s not just sitting at his computer waiting for everything to come in. Same thing for me. I try
to check my email once a day but sometimes I miss a day or two. Some pages in the Sidelight
pretty much stay the same each month and other change every month or two. What takes a lot of
time is making all the articles fit the pages. If things go just over a page, then you have to add
two pages since we use both sides of a sheet of paper so you have to use what’s called “filler
material.” All of this takes time.

Dean does his best to have the draft copy ready by the 25 th of the month and then he sends it to
me and the other officers. Most months there are some changes so we reply to Dean. He makes
the changes and sends it back to us for another review. Hopefully this scenario only takes place
once but sometimes we get some updated information or find something we missed the first time
around so we do it again. By this time, it’s the 27 th – 29 th of the month. Once I approve it, Dean
sends it to the printer. They usually print and send to the mailing company the next day unless
it’s Friday. Then it doesn’t go to the mailing company until Monday. It takes them a day to
fold, tab, and deliver to the Main Post Office on Gardener Lane. By now it’s close to the 1st of
the month. The US Post Office usually takes 3 - 4 days before they even start to process it and
another couple of days for it to be delivered to our members. So, the Sidelight gets to everyone
around the 5 th – 8 th of the month. 

One thing I would like to point out. Dean is saving us over $400 a month by doing the graphic design 
but we still spend almost $400 on everything else involved with the printing and mailing.

Sometimes I can read and re-read my own article and not see a mistake. Maybe it’s the same for
the process of publishing the Sidelight so if anyone has any suggestions, please let me know.
We know there is a problem but finding the solution is not as simple as it seems. I really think
we are on the right track and just have to fine tune the process. At least for those of you with
computers it’s on our website or you can have it emailed to you. I look forward to having fun
with our cars this summer so see you on the road.

Fred

June 2019
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From The Secretary Mark Kubancik
 KYANA REGION BOARD MEETING
 May 14, 2019
 Location: KYANA Clubhouse.

KYANA Region Board members present: Brian Hill, Mark Kubancik, Pat Palmer-Ball, Chester 
Robertson, Roger Stephan, Fred Trusty, and Neil White.

KYANA Region member present: Ruth Hill.
Meeting called to order @ 6:50 p.m.

Secretary’s Report: Chester motioned to accept the April report. Neil seconded the motion and the 
report was accepted with all in favor.

Treasurer’s Report: Mark made a motion to accept the April report. Chester seconded the motion and 
the motion carried with all in favor.

Activities: e board discussed activities planned for June, Cruisin’ for the Crusade and the Squire 
Boone Cavern tour. Mark sent email blasts to all members with email addresses.
e Squire Boone article has been converted to electronic format and sent to the Sidelight editor to 
run in the June issue. 

Membership: e board discussed several new member prospects for 2020 pre-members and the 
process to admit these folks to KYANA.

Clubhouse: e modeler’s club annual show will take place in May and the koi club show will take 
place on Memorial Day weekend. Several member rentals are scheduled for June.

Sidelight: Discussed the content and late delivery of the Sidelight.

Web Page: Nothing new to report.

Old Business: Nothing to report.

New Business: Discussed revised dates for the AACA meet in 2020 and room availability and rates at 
Horseshoe Casino. e board was in agreement that we do not want to make any commitment beyond 
2020 in case the venue does not work for the 2020 meet.
Fred reviewed ethics rules already in place for the Charities board. Since the Region board may one 
day merge with the Charities board it was decided to take no separate action for the Region at this 
time.

ere being no further business to discuss, Mark moved to adjourn. Neil seconded the motion and the 
meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m. with all in favor. e next KYANA Region meeting will take place at 
6:30 p.m. on Tuesday, June 11 at the KYANA Clubhouse.

June 2019
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         See you, 
         Chester

KYANA Events By: Chester Robertson

 

Sick & Visitation
                    Patsy Basham

Stay well KYANA.-  Patsy

 I hope this �nds you well.  Betty Hardin is recovering from her second round of pneumonia.  
Kyana sends it's sympathy to Roger Stephan in the death of his friend LuAnn Schultz who was a 
big part of Kyana family for awhile. She passed on April 25th.  Kyana extends its sympathy to 
Pat Kubancik and her family in the death of her mother, Betty Babics.  Funeral will be ursday 
in Ohio. 

e Cruising for the Crusade is on the 1st of June along with the Grand 
Nationals held on the same weekend is was the case last year with a 
good turn out for both events.  In the future we need to work extra hard 
to get our members involved in one of the shows.  e KYANA Yard Sale 

is set for the 15th of June.  All KYANA members get a free space to get rid of those 
special accumulated items of the past.  Make plans now to attend the Yard Sale and 
have a day of fun and enjoy the picnic food provided by the Hill Family.  e last event 
of the month with Roger Stephan (locally known as Cave Man) will be leading a large 
group into southern IN. to visit the Squire Boone Caverns.  Here different activities 
will be going on during the visit.  You still have time to sign up.  NOTICE Starting  
Correction-We will be meeting in front of Wal-mart close to McDonald's in Valley 
Station just north of Gene Snyder on Dixie.    On the 5th of July Jerry Bass will lead 
the club to the  Madison Regatta up in Indiana for a day of fun ending with a large 
parade late in the day.  Over 10,000 people usually view this event.  Don't get le out!  
Make plans to be there.     Happy touring   

Sick & V
                    

Sick & V
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REMEMBER:
We would love to hear from you about some of your escapades/experiences with your car.  When you submit your article, 

please send some pictures of yourself and (if possible) the car that you are writing about.  

5

St. Francis Car Show

KYANA was again well represented at 
the St. Francis in the Fields car show in 
eastern Jefferson County. Thanks go out 
to Dwight Hardesty and Kathy Sands for 
organizing this popular event and doing 
their best to save shady spots for Club members to park.
The show set a record this year with over 300 vehicles in attendance. 

Several KYANA members took home Top 125 trophies for their vehicles, 
including Carl Basham, Jane Burke, Don Ledington, Steve Lippman, Kenny 
Mitsch, Ronnie Rudolph, Roger Stephan, and David Staley. Notable among all 
the award winners was KYANA’s Jack Clark who took home the coveted best
of show trophy for his beautiful ’33 Packard roadster. 

Thanks to all KYANA members for showing at this event that helps the 
church’s mission efforts throughout the world.

Mark Kubancik

Photo credits to Steve Lippmann

June 2019
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UPCOMING EVENTS AT KYANA« «

June 2019

On Friday July 5th Carol and I will be hosting a trip to Madison 
Indiana to participate in the Madison regatta parade. The parade route is one 
and a 1/2 miles long and takes approximately 45 minutes to complete. 

There will be around 100 entries in the parade. The route takes you directly 
through the center of Madison and there will be about 10,000 spectators along 
the way. 

The parade participants range from tractors to collector cars, hot rods, trucks 
and anything in between and some of the unlimited hydroplane racing boats will 
participate as well. 

We will leave Louisville around 11:00 am. The drive takes about an hour and a half. We will have a buffet lunch at 
the Falls Restaurant at Clifty Inn inside Clifty Falls State Park at 1:00pm. After lunch we'll go to our assigned 
parking area . From there we can wander around the streets of Madison Indiana . There are many things to do. 
You can visit the Riverfront, visit the pits, go see the many street vendors for a snack, or go to the numerous 
shops along Main Street. Around 5 p.m we will assemble back at the parking lot and prepare for the parade. 

The cost for members will be $8 for the buffet and the parade is free. The cost of the buffet for non members will 
be $18. The deadline for registration will be June 28th. 

Please send your check to Jerry and Carol Bass 40005 Deer Creek Drive Louisville Kentucky 40241.

MADISON  REGATTA
OUTING & PARADE
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We have many members that due to age and/or health issues cannot work the swap meet.  We continue to need 
more workers at the swap meet and for the last several years have supplemented KYANA’s own workers with a 
variety of volunteer groups.  There are also many potential members that want to join KYANA but cannot due to 
the current membership cap.  Eliminating the cap will help solve both issues. 
 
The original reasoning for the cap was to allow the clubhouse to safely and efficiently accommodate a maximum 
number of members at our four big dinner meetings each year: January Business Meeting, Swap Meet Planning 
Meeting, annual picnic, and Awards and Elections.  Despite the membership cap being raised several times over 
the years, we have yet to fill the clubhouse to capacity.
Following several months of discussion on this topic, the Board moved at its April meeting to amend the current 
bylaws to remove the membership cap.  The current KYANA bylaws, Article III, Section 3f states: “all applications 
of pre-members are to be approved by the board of directors, and a membership limit of 275 persons will be 
adopted.”
The proposed change to Article III, section 3f reads: “all applications of pre-members are to be approved by the 
board of directors.”

Following the required number of notifications, a vote of the full membership on the proposed bylaw change will 
take place at an upcoming general meeting.  The Board welcomes your comments, questions, and feedback 
regarding this proposed bylaw change.  

Please contact any member of the Board to convey your thoughts and opinion.

Mark Kubancik

Notice of Proposed Bylaw Change 
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Fees for Various Activities
KYANA has many wonderful activities, many of which include a fee.  In the future, please 

make sure that you send your check in by the DUE DATE.  You must register with the 
Chairperson, and not just show up at the door.  Thank you for your help in this matter.
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UPCOMING EVENTS AT KYANA« «

Cars will participate on October 5th and 6th.

Friday October 4th is mainly for veterans, and they 
will be taking veterans on plane flights, etc.

Saturday and Sunday will have Cars and Planes 
on display.

Lots of improvements are being made from last 
year.   Parking will be moved from Taylorsville 
Road over to Dutchmans Lane (by the DMV) with 
separate access for older cars which will be 
displayed.   Again, we will be matching cars with 
planes, and there will be a separate area (probably 
on or near one of the runways) for other cars to be displayed.  Like last year, there will 
probably be a couple car clubs represented and I will try to get an area reserved for 
KYANA members.    I’m working on getting us a tent to congregate, and working on food 
details (I know that’s priority one with this group).

There will be a 5K on Saturday morning, which will take place on the airport grounds 
(should be a neat venue).   A pancake breakfast will follow and they will make sure they 
can accommodate a large group.   Food trucks will be out there on Saturday and Sunday, 
and other vendors as well.

We are still working on the layout and details but it should be a really good show.   Also 
working where we will be able to leave cars overnight on Saturday if you want to show 
your car on Saturday and Sunday, and not drive home.

There will be music both days, and there will be an air show on Saturday that should be a 
big draw.

BOWMANFEST
OCT. 4,5&6



Dennis Buchholz and Melody Welsh-Buchholz again invited KYANA to a car display at 
Iroquois Park before the annual Louisville Youth Orchestra (LYO) pops concert at the 
Iroquois Amphitheatre. The annual concert is a recognized Kentucky Derby Festival 
event and draws hundreds of attendees to Iroquois Park.

The LYO, founded in 1958, provides an extraordinary musical experience for young 
people from grade school through age 21. There are over 350 musicians from 101 
schools and 17 counties in the Louisville & Southern Indiana metro area.
This year’s car display included 17 KYANA member cars. Members were provided 
pizza, drinks, and snacks during the display. Prior to the concert, the LYO student 
musicians were encouraged to vote for their favorite car. The top three vote getters 
were presented gift card awards in front of the gathered audience prior to the concert. 
Much to our surprise, the students voted for three of the older vehicles on display, 
Roger Stephan’s Ford Model T roadster, Mark Kubancik’s ’55 DeSoto, and Bob Purdy’s 
’57 Thunderbird.

The students, their parents, and friends really enjoyed inspecting the cars and were 
enthusiastic about voting for their favorite. It was a fun day and KYANA thanks Dennis 
and Melody for arranging this popular event.

8

Derby Festival Cruise at Iroquois Park
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June 2019

Squire Boone Caverns Tour – Sunday, June 23

We will again be visiting another Indiana cavern this year, Squire Boone Caverns in Mauckport, IN. You can learn 
more about Squire Boone Caverns and other attractions there by visiting their website: 
https://www.squireboonecaverns.com/
We will gather at 10:30 a.m. behind McDonalds on Dixie Highway in the Dixie Manor shopping center. McDonalds is 
approximately five miles north of the Snyder Freeway on the right hand side. We plan to depart the parking lot at 
11:00 a.m. promptly.
Our first stop will be in Brandenburg, KY, for a buffet lunch at the Home Plate Restaurant.
Home Plate is a baseball themed restaurant in honor of the proprietor’s youngest son who died in 2005. You can view 
the menu here: https://homeplaterestaurant.com/menu/
Following lunch, we will travel for approximately fifteen minutes to Squire Boone Caverns and Park. There are many 
other activities and attractions at Squire Boone, even if you have no desire or interest in going below ground. 
Attractions besides the cavern tour include a restored gristmill, authentic log cabin shops, and zip line adventure.
You can take the tour and pay for only the buffet or pay for both the buffet and the cavern tour. The cost per member 
for the buffet only is $8.00 for adults and $4.00 for children age 4 to 12 years old. Cost for the buffet lunch and cavern 
tour is $16.00 for adults and $8.00 for children age 4 to 12 years old. Whether you like to explore Indiana’s historic 
caverns or you would just like to go on an easy driving tour that includes a buffet lunch, this tour offers something for 
everyone. We hope you can join us!
Depending on your choice of activities and number in your party, make your check payable to KYANA and indicate 
your desire of buffet only or buffet and cavern tour. Send your checks to me at the address below. Checks MUST be 
received by June 18 in order to reserve space at both the Home Plate restaurant and Squire Boone Caverns.

See you on June 23 rd !
Roger Stephan
10220 Dodge Lane
Louisville, KY 40272-3024
PH: 502-640-0115

UPCOMING EVENTS AT KYANA« «

YARD SALE 
June 15 Ole KYANA Home

Free Space to All Members

Please Call Ruth for space 

(502) 640-8510
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Date                          Event                                                                Contact 

May 25.......................St Francis Car Show ......................................Dwight Hardesty
May 30 -June 1..........AACA ANNUAL GRAND NATIONALS............Jim & Sandy Joseph
June 1........................Cruisin for the Crusade...................................Frank & Therese Hayden
June 15......................KYANA Yard Sale.............................................Hill Families
June 23......................Squire Boone Cave.......................................Roger Stephan
July 5..........................Madison Regatta............................................Jerry & Carol Bass    
August ?.....................Garage Tour...................................................Chester Robertson
August 23..................Cruising at the Castle.....................................Jim & Norma Woodall
August 24...................Music Show....................................................Brian & Ruth Hill
September 2..............Car Show........................................................Perry & Margaret Probst
September 14............Lanesville Parade...........................................Alex & Rebecca Wilkins
October 4,5, & 6.........Bowmanfest...................................................Chris Mueller     
October 9-11............. Hershey, PA ...................................................AACA
October 20.................Corydon Fall Show..........................................Alex & Rebecca Wilkins
November 11.............Veterans Day Parade......................................Chester Robertson
November 22.............Light Up Louisville...........................................Alan & Maureen Vannetta
December 1...............Adult Christmas Party.....................................Pat & Hunt Palmer-Ball
December 21.............Christmas Country Music Show......................David Hill
December..................Christmas Children's Party..............................Jim Kelly Krammer

If your address, phone number, or e-mail has changed, please contact Mark Kubancik.

Also, if your address has changed, please send it to sidelightinfo@yahoo.com so that it can be forwarded to the printer so that they 
can change their mailing records. Thank you!

*** Please be sure and send all articles to sideligeditor@gmail.com rather than my personal e-mail.  My computer likes to stick 
things in the Spam folder, and I don’t check it on my personal e-mail.  I do on the Sidelightinfo e-mail.  Thanks! ***

June 2019

A couple more photos from the St. Francis Car Show
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